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Knights of Columbus  
All Saints Council 11402 

Dunwoody, Georgia 
 (Established July 4th, 1994) 

                 “Opere et Veritate ”  1 John  3,18  

Brothers:  
The fraternal year has gotten off to a terrific 
start as we welcomed four new officers to the 
council.  I believe it’s important to bring “new 
blood” to the officer’s positions every year to 
prevent the council from becoming “stale.” 
 
For all the amazing things Frank Callan did 
for the council as Chancellor (six straight  
Double-Star Awards, which is a Georgia      
record), it’s great to have Bill Camden in that 
role.  Bill’s fresh ideas include a fall recruiting 
weekend following all Masses, which Bill will 
touch upon at the business meeting.   
 
The recruiting weekend will be a true show of 
unity and fraternity.  Hopefully you’ll take the 
opportunity to volunteer for 15 minutes fol-
lowing your Mass of choice. 
 
Bruce Malinoff has big shoes to fill replacing 
John Buchholz as our Lecturer.  As Bruce 
mentioned at the July business meeting, he 
won’t be doling out the jokes like John,        
instead focusing on a spiritual message (but 
not to worry, I’ll continue to rattle off one-
liners)! 
 
Bob Mitchell is our newest Trustee, three-
years.  I look forward to Bob’s analytical ap-
proach and attention to detail (and hopefully 
he’ll continue to be brief on his reports of the 
4th degree)! 
 
We also have a new Inside Guard in Bryan St. 
Romain, a member of the council for less than 
a year.  Bryan seemingly is always available to 
help, and always in good spirits. 
 
I thank all four of these Worthy Brothers for 
stepping to the plate, and hope all members of 
the Council who’ve achieved the honors of the 
third degree will consider an officer’s position 
in the future. 
 
Our next big community event involves us 
serving as master chefs for the Dunwoody   

Nature Center’s Butterfly Festival, which is the 
DNC’s largest fundraiser of the year.  Last 
year’s festival attracted 3,000 visitors, with the 
Council grilling and serving more than 700 hot 
dogs.  This year cheeseburgers will be added 
to the menu. 
 
Events like this help our Fish Fry grow.  It 
gives us a presence beyond the boundaries of 
the All Saints property, and allows the com-
munity to witness, first hand, the commitment 
of our Council. I hope you consider volunteer-
ing at this year’s event – we had a great time 
last year! 
 
Do you need help getting fired up about the 
Knights?   Log on to the Supreme website at 
www.kofc.org and scroll down the page until 
you see the link K of C Legacy and Good Will.   
 
Click on the link to view seven well-produced 
commercials that focus on the Order’s legacy 
and good works.   As a student of history, I 
love the box titled Heroes.  All seven are in-
spiring, and will give you a real sense of pride 
to be part of the largest Christian fraternal 
organization in the world. 
 
I end my report by asking the question, “Do 
you live your life like a true follower of our 
Lord and Savior?”  What made me thing of 
this was a recent passage I read quoting     
Mahatma Gandhi, who was asked about       
rejecting Jesus.   
 
Said Gandhi, “Oh, I don't reject Christ. I love 
Christ. It's just 
that so many of 
you Christians are 
so unlike Christ.”   
Please don’t be a 
Christian in name 
alone.  
 

Vivat Jesus. 
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 On Tuesday, July 30th, we held a first degree to admit two new brothers, David Cahn and  
Joseph Inglima. Our new Chancellor, Bill Camden, had managed to received Form 100’s for 
transfer or readmission from four other members as well for a total of  6 new members. 
George J. Foster was readmitted after several years absence, Sir Knight Gene Gannon trans-
ferred back to All Saints from St. Peter Chanel Council,  3rd degree choirmaster Bernie So-
tola reapplied to the Order after several years absence, and Mark Zamora transferred into 
our Council from Our Lady of the Assumption Council 15161. 
 
We will obtain pictures for two of them at a later time. 

Our Newest Council Members 
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     Gene Gannon                 Bernie Sotola            Mark Zamora 

          David Cahn                      Joe Inglima                  George J. Foster 

 
 

No Picture Available 
 

(Reapplication after 7 
years. Counts as new 

member) 

 
 

 No Picture Available 
 
(Transfer from OLA 

Council 15161) 
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This year we have just few new officers with the bulk of officers returning. These people may 
be first-time officers, but not all are new faces. In addition, Bryan St. Romain will be acting 
as a backup Inside Guard to Lead Guard Ed Pierson. We know they will all do a great job. 

Our New Council Officers 

         Bill Camden                   Bruce Malinoff                  Bob Mitchell 

Bob Mitchell Gains Shining Armor Award 

Sir Knight Bob Mitchell is just the latest member to be awarded the Shining Armor Award. In 
a year’s time he attended three council meetings, worked on three projects, had already at-
tained the 3rd degree of the Order, recruited one new member, and met with Field Agent 
John Knight regarding his insurance situation. The award is no longer reserved only to new 
members in their first year of membership. Lou Hlad presented. 
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Council Joins July 4th Dunwoody Parade Fun 
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Council 11402’s “Thomas the Train” float was the hit of the parade. 

Monsignors Donald Kiernan and Hugh Marren view the parade backed by Mr. and Mrs. Huyuh, 
Joan McIvor, and Marty Hlad.  Of course, BJ Van Gundy was there on his segue scooter. 
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At a recent meeting, Brother Gert Kampfer asked 
if our council would be willing to sponsor a fourth 
seminarian who was a member of the Georgia 
Tech Council 14496 and was studying for the 
priesthood. Kampfer is now a transfer Financial 
Secretary to that council and notes that this fledg-
ling council does not have a lot of resources at this 
time. We agreed to add a fourth seminarian this 
year per his request. 

Anthony Almeter joined the KofC in November 
2006 at the former Southern Catholic College in 
Dawsonville and he is now a member at Tech. He 
finished his second year as a seminarian with the     
Institute of Christ the King Sovereign Priest, a      
society of priests in the Catholic Church that    
celebrates the Liturgy in Latin in accordance with 
its constitutions and founding documents.  

He graduated from Southern Catholic College in 
2009 and had during that time received the T.J. 
Goggin Education Foundation Scholarship. 

His interest in the Latin liturgy encouraged him to major in music that dovetailed 
with a desire to join this traditional order of pri ests that keeps Latin liturgy alive. 

During that time he was quoted: 

“The generosity of those who support the T.J. Goggin  Education Foundation has 
been a tremendous blessing. Their efforts have certainly helped to ease the financial 
burdens of Catholics who are seeking higher education both to receive and contrib-
ute to the service of the Catholic Church. In studying music, I hope to serve the 
Church through ennobling the Sacred Liturgy with true Sacred Music from the 
Catholic Church’s Heritage and Tradition.” 

Anthony is a native from Thomson, GA and his father is a Brother Knight at the 
local council. He was stationed in Florence, Italy for most of his studies. Lately, 
Anthony was in France on assignment to help at a parish until the end of June.  

During August, he will return home to Georgia for the month to have some much 
needed vacation and it is hoped that he can drop by at the Tech Council. 

Council Now Supports Fourth Seminarian 

Anthony Almeter 

5 



6 

 

  Remembering Michael Klimshuk 

 

 

July 13th marked the one-year anniversary of the death of Sir 
Knight Michael Klimshuk. Members of his family and five 
brothers of the council visited his grave and enjoyed the fine 
hospitality of his parents afterward at their home.   
Father Bill Hao was present to give appropriate readings. 
Shown to the left of Father Bill are his parents Barbara and 
David Evans, his brother and a family friend.  
The council members present to the right of Father Bill were 
John Stowell, Don Converse, Lou Hlad, and David Richardson 
who organized the event.  Marty Hlad took the pictures. Pray 
always for our deceased brother knights. The favor will be      
returned to you some day.                     Memento Mori. 
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New 4th Degree Assembly Formed 
Our Georgia 4th Degree Master, Thomas Frizzy, has  
announced that he is splitting our Fr. Charles J. Watters 
Assembly 2688 into two Assemblies. The Watters        
Assembly had grown to 230 members and was at a size 
that could be divided successfully. 
 
The new Assembly will be called the Fr.  Joseph T. 
O’Callahan Assembly named after a WWII naval       
officer chaplain who received the Medal of Honor.  He 
was a Jesuit priest. The choice is fitting, since our Fr. 
Charles J. Watters was an army chaplain who received 
the Medal of Honor in  Vietnam.  
 
Master Frizzy is splitting off the St. Brigid faction of our 
Assembly to form the new organization. It is expected 
that the new group will start off with 80 members. The 

Watters Assembly had consisted of 4th degree Sir Knights from All Saints, St. Andrew,  
Mary Our Queen, and St. Brigid Councils.  St. Brigid is a huge parish with about 3,500 
families and about 400 members in their council. Their Sir Knights will be transferring 
from the Watters Assembly, although the choice of an Assembly is a personal decision and 
a few will remain.  
 
Both Assemblies will be busy recruiting new members for the 4th degree exemplification 
scheduled for November 16th at the Gwinnett Marriott in Duluth to bolster numbers. It  
is a great time for All Saints 3rd degree members to decide to become Sir Knight in our 
Watters Assembly.  
 
Although Supreme has not yet assigned an official organization number to the new        
Assembly,  they have a full slate of officers chosen. Their first Faithful Navigator (think 
Grand Knight) is Richard Holcomb, the new St. Brigid pastor, Fr. Neil Herlihy, is their    
Faithful Friar (think Chaplain), retiring State Dep uty Rick Sisko is their Faithful Pilot 
(think Warden), and our former District Deputy, Ric k Langheim, is their Color Corps 
Commander.  
 
It is expected that the two Assemblies will work closely together,  since many longtime 
friendships exist between the two bodies.  They can partner on local honor guard events, 
but the new organization should take a burden off our Color Corps Commander, Bob 
Mitchell, who had managed over 80 events last year.  Many were at St. Brigid.  
 
The O’Callahan Assembly will have an “unofficial” meeting on August 14th to establish 
committees, set goals for the fraternal year, etc. to hit the ground running to commence 
officially on 9/11  (scary date). We welcome our quickly growing community of Sir 
Knights. 
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Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 
 
Council bought new officer jewels and donated its old ones to 
the Georgia Tech Council that had none. Worth about $150.  
Council passed a resolution to donate $250 toward a cancer 
retreat event  in Santa Rosa, FL. Brother Paul Weidle and his 
daughter Diane are participating.  
Council donated $2,000 to the I-Care organization which 
drives elderly patients to and from medical appointments free 
of charge. John Buchholz requested.    
Council voted $1,000 to the People Making Progress group. 
We have this organization budgeted yearly for this amount. 
Treasurer Mario Commito requested the donation.  
Council discussed and are studying a donation to the new 
Christo Rey Jesuit Catholic School to be located in Midtown 
Atlanta on West Peachtree St.  Our member, Brother Deacon 
Bill Garrett, is the new principal and has asked our help.   
Council donated $500 to missionary Gray Plunkett’s fund.  
We will sponsor 4 seminarians this year instead of 3. 
 
Council donated $1000 to St. Peter and Paul Church per 
request of our member, pastor Fr. Bryan Small. 9 

Bereavement Committee Help Asked 

At the July Council meeting, Deacon Ray Egan 
asked if some of the members could help him as new 
members of the Bereavement Committee to adminis-
ter to our sick and deceased members.  For some 
years, he has been the brother who brought fruit 

baskets to members who had been released from hospitals or had lengthy stays in hospitals. 
 
He also contacts the parish office to schedule a Mass for a deceased relative of a member or 
to schedule five Masses for a deceased brother.  He could use some well-deserved help.      
Contact dekeray@aol.com or 770-394-5643. 
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There are many financial consultants and retirement authorities who emphasize 

the need for a long-term care (LTC) product for estate preservation and family 

protection as you near or attain the age of 60.    

While many commercial life insurance companies have gotten out of the long-

term care business, the Knights of Columbus considers LTC a very important 

piece of the family protection puzzle. The Order has been actively offering our 

members this product for nearly 15 years without a single premium increase on 

current policyholders. Members who wisely purchased an LTC plan from the 

Knights in 2000 are still paying the same premiums today. Even better, our LTC 

coverage is backed by the full strength of the Order, which remains rooted in our 

strong Catholic values. Talk about stability when it counts. 

If we have not spoken about your need for LTC coverage in your family       

portfolio, please take some time out of your schedule to meet with me.  

Remember, long-term care policies are purchased with your health, and you 

most likely will never be any healthier than you are today.  

John Knight, FICF, KofC Field Agent   Cell: (404) 569-5265   

              Email: john.knight@kofc.org 
 

Our council Insurance Field 
Agent, Sir Knight John 
Knight, has put together 

some great tips to consider 
monthly on the importance of 
proper insurance coverage.  

 
Following is his August         

insurance topic to ponder. 
KofC insurance is sold only  

to brothers and their  
families at great rates. 

August Insurance Tip ---  “LTC is an Important Piece of the Puzzle”  

“Knight to Knight” Corner 
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Today’s up to you.        
I’ll help with the future.  
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Step One: Using your internet browser, go to www.kc11402.org. 
You will see the following page. Click on Members Enter Here. 

Step Two: Log into the web site using your last name (include any 
apostrophes or blanks you may have in your name) and enter your 
7-digit membership number on your membership card as password. 
New members contact Dennis Caniglia for their assigned number. 
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Accessing Our All Saints Web Site 

You now have complete access to all aspects of the web site. Please make sure 
your data shown is accurate. Problems and questions are reported to the web 
master Gert Kampfer at kofc11402.com. 
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Friday Night Family Movies 
Our own Sir Knight Bryan Kler manages the monthly Friday Night Family Movie shown in 
the gym. Doors open at 6:30 PM, the movie starts at 7 PM. Admission is free and there is a 
nominal cost for food. The movies are shown on a giant screen and the council is voting to 
augment the equipment to the tune of  $2,000.  Families are encouraged to bring blankets, 
sleeping bags, lawn chairs--whatever makes everyone in their family comfy for a fun evening. 
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Movies are shown    
only  on the last 
Friday of each 

month. 
 

August 30th 
Dr. Suess’ -The Lorax 
 
September 27th 
Walt Disney’s - The 
Princess & The Frog 
 
klerbry@gmail.com 
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KofC Council Continues Huge Parish Influence 
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1st/2nd Degrees - Wednesday, August 21st- Atlanta Council 660 at 2620 Buford Highway 
NE, Atlanta 30324.  1st degree at 7 PM, register 6 PM and 2nd degree starts about 8:30 
PM. Register 7:45 PM. RSVP to Gordon Calley at  660RSVP@comcast.net. Those needing 
only 2nd degree should preferably come as observers for 1st degree and then participate as 
candidates for 2nd degree. Coat and tie for pictures. 
 
1st Degree - Tuesday, August 20th- All Saints McGivney Hall, at 7:30 PM. Candidates ar-
rive at 6:45 PM to register. RSVP to Lou Hlad at louhlad@bellsouth.net . Coat and tie 
please. This month the event is moved forward one week due to candidate availability.   
4th Degree - Saturday, November 16th at Gwinnett Marriott Hotel. Details to follow. Full  
black tuxedo required for the ceremony. 
 
3rd Degree - Saturday February 8th, 2014 - All Saints Social Hall, 10 AM. Details to be   
announced. 
 
4th Degree - Saturday, April 12, 2014 - location to be announced. Full black tuxedo          
required for the ceremony. 
 

Upcoming Exemplification Opportunities 

If you had any doubt as to the influence of the All Saints Council on parish organization, 
you need only look at this list. Sir Knight Bryan Kler is Parish Council President, Mary 
Trantow (wife of Sir Knight Dean Trantow) is vice-president, Delina Malinoff (wife of  
Brother Bruce Malinoff) is Secretary.  Other positions feature Sir Knight Pat Casey Sr., 
Sir Knight John Francis, Brother Matthew Planer, Brother Greg Pyne, Sir Knight Ernie 
Spencer, and Sir Knight Stan Wasowski. Other parish ministries such as the ushers and 
ecumenical ministers are noticeably dominated by knights and their wives. 
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August Birthdays     

Mike Martell                    1st 
Roc Tschirhart                 1st 
Allen Pfaffinger             2nd 
Bill Schmitz                      2nd 
Mike Will                          3rd 
Rick McCully                   4th 
Ed McGinniss                   4th 
Matt Lammers                6th 
Harold Norman                6th 
Gerry Schaefer                 6th 
Bill Driscoll                       8th 
Fr. Alfred Stephen           8th 
Frank Kler                        9th 
Fr. Joe Peek                      9th 
Bernie Marino                10th 
Al Kosek                         11th 
Tom Wozniak                 12th 
Rich Kernan                   14th 
John Lacava                   14th 
Robert Parker                14th 
Paul Mudge                    15th 
Dennis Perrott                16th 
John Brach                      18th 
Mike Richardson            18th 
Bill O’Brien                     20th 
Bill O’Connor                 22nd 
Pat Casey, Jr.                  25th 
Jim Herbig                       27th 
Jack Curtin                      28th 
David Klumb                   28th 
Frank Murphy                 28th 
Harvey Moskowitz          29th 
Larry Hall                        30th 
Jason Miller                     31st 
Greg Moss                        31st 

   Council Significant Dates 
August Wedding Anniversaries 

      Date                                                                Years 

         27th    Franz & Phyllis Brucks                         58 
         16th    Kirby & Sandra Baden                          55 
          27th    Richard & Ruth Roth                           53 
         10th   Jim & Jackie McGill                  50 
         10th   Frank & Alice Seco de Lucena  50 
           8th    Len & Brenda Dorrien                           49 
         13th    David & Janet Schaefer                         47 
         26th    John & Donna Brach                              46 
         18th    Alexander & Grace Morgan                  42 
         16th    Bob & Christine Rumsey                       39 
        22nd    Matt & Phyllis Jean Filla                       33 
         11th    Bill & Kathy Herald                               29 
         31st    David & Suzanne Klumb                        28 
           1st    Howard & Frances Follert                      26 
           1st    Joe & Cheryl Inglima                              26 
         26th    Aaron & Peggy Stecker                          24 
          31st    Paul & Lisa DeLorme                             22 
         10th    Gene & Laura Pawlak                            22 
           1st    Mike & Mary Pat Davis                          21 
           6th    Rob & Sherri Connors                           19 
           5th    Adam & Diane Cabibi                            18 
           5th    Joe & Kim Cavallaro                              18 
         17th    Matthew & Alison James                       17 
         10th    Robert & Noriko Webb                          17 
           8th    Marty & Lisa Ann Benson                      14 
           7th    Keeffe & Laura McSweeney                   14 
          12th   Randy & Heather Ceryan                       13 
          18th   Dean & Kerry Haertel                             12 
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 42 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 
Tom E. Mix                      6/13/2013     David B. Moeller         5/09/2010      Edwin L. Woerner             5/21/2005       
Edward J. Qualters           3/19/2013     Francis G. Welter     12/19/2009      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr           1/13/2005     
Marcus Carroll                 3/12/2013     Owen K. McCabe       8/16/2009      James J. McCabe             10/22/2004       
Edward J. Pavlik            1/13/2013     William G. Lehman     4/16/2009       Robert J. Lescher               5/17/2003 
George L.Cajigal, Sr.         1/8/2013     Robert L. Morell          4/29/2008       Brad M. Scranton            5/14/2003     
Michael A. Klimshuk     7/08/2012     Gordon G. Hurt            3/03/2008       Phillip A. Haluska           12/18/2002 
Edward P. Koss              12/20/2011    John A. O’Shea             1/27/2008      Joseph A. Miller               12/2/2002 
Lloyd Addison               11/25/2011     Thomas  M. Scherrer    4/10/2007      James R. Fraser               9/21/2002 
John W. Lynch II           6/21/2011     Richard Steiner           3/17/2006      Kenneth E. Smith            6/02/2000 
Warren P. Vicknair        6/21/2011     Sal De Pace                  1/16/2006       Elias M. Mualem               3/27/2000 
Walter J. Bieszak             4/17/2011     Anthony C Ardagna  12/28/2005      John W. Lynch III         12/15/1999 
Joseph J. Wittman            3/09/2011     Jerome E. Travers      7/29/2005       Ronald S. Kurtzer            12/12/1999 
Charles F. Mahony           2/20/2011     John P. Stojka               7/21/2005       Kenneth C. McIntosh      11/25/1998 
Gerald A. Cicero              1/05/2011      Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005      William J. Batdorf           3/23/1998                

Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in Bold  

 

Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  
      Frank Murphy       Al Kosek 
     Jack Klapka            Nestor Montero       
 Benny Mastrogiovanni    Andy Diaz 
    George Swartz         Joe Liebsack 
      Jim Campbell        Joe Cavallaro            
     Dennis Crean         Al Alberghini 
     Jim Mammoser       Jean-Paul Roy 
      Mike Martell          John Pepitone 
      Bill Driscoll             David Guy 
    Mike Laponzina       Dave Jeanson 
        Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
   William O’Connor               Matt Dewhurst       
   John Nuzzulo    Ed Krise     Dennis Caniglia 
   Franz Brucks              Fr. Joseph Peek               

Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
Brian Baker   Anthony Almeter   Jack Knight 
Matt Dalrymple      Missionary Gray Plunkett  

 Our Beloved Clergy 
Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Aux. Atlanta Bishop David P. Talley 
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Father William T. Hao    Father Joseph Peek 
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father Michael U. Onykuru 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small     Father Daniel Ketter 
Father David Daly, LC    Father Brian Kerr 
Father Peter Khuong Huynh, LC 
Father Joseph Khang Huyuh, LC 
Deacon Ray Egan     Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise       Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin   
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Brother John Klein,  LC  

Our Beloved Widows 
Margaret Welter   Grace Mahoney   Rita Mix 
Ellie Pavlik    Nancy Moeller      

Prayers for Friends and Loved Ones 
Jon Bird’s wife, Yoshii 
John Brach’s son-in-law, Mike Spinello 
Stuart Brady’s mother 
Tom Burleigh’s niece 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 96 
Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 
Mark Foster’s uncles, Warren Foster & Wilmer Himeline 
James Foy’s wife, Mary Lou Holt 
Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 
David Jeanson’s wife, Pat 
Al Kosek’s wife, Sylvia 
Mario Marin’s brother-in-law,  Fernando Matheus 
Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 
Bennie Mastrogiovanni’s daughter-in-law,  Hollie 
Fr. Dan McCormick’s sister, Jane 
Paul Mudge’s friend, Ken Kolany, brother of parishioner Theresa Kolany 
Paul Mudge’s sister, Margaret Ruth Mudge-Vaughn, RN  
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle 
Shane Patilla’s aunt, Mary Cronin in Ireland 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
MOQ Grand Knight Bob Santos’ wife, Christine, and dad, Napolean 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
John Seggerson’s brother, Art 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher 
Stan Wasowski’s mother, Florence 
Tom Wozniak’s aged mother  
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 

Ora Pro Nobis 

                   Memento Mori 
 
Sir Knight Wiley Maloof lost his cousin Robert Maloof this 
month. Robert was the brother of deceased Manuel Maloof 
of Manuel’s Tavern. Wiley’s son, Marion Maloof, is also a 
brother in our council. Please pray for the family. 
 
Sir Knight Mark Balmes Sr, lost his son Mark Balmes, Jr., 
61, this month.  The funeral was at All Saints and our aco-
lytes took part. Please pray for our brother and the family. 

Sir Knights are  
remembered 

upon death on 
Mass chalices 
given to new 

priests. 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Bob Fiscella                 404-644-5220        bobfiscella@gmail.com 
Deputy Grand Knight   Dean Trantow             678-296-6326        trantowd@aol.com 
Chancellor                              Bill Camden                 770-329-9945        billcamden@hoscs.com 
Chaplain    Rev. Msgr. Marren 770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    BJ Van Gundy 678-291-0805        bj@vangundy.net        
Warden                Pat Fahey                     770-447-8605        patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
Recorder    Ed Trainor  770-396-7053     ejtrainor@aol.com 
Financial Secretary                    Dennis Caniglia 770-908-0484        adennisc@bellsouth.net   
Treasurer    Mario Commito 770-395-7723        mario@kw.com 
Lecturer    Bruce Malinoff             770-986-9362       bmalinoff@bellsouth.net  
Inside Guards    Edgar Pierson (lead)   770-390-0043        ednorma@comcast.net            
                             Bryan St. Romain        770-992-7262        bryanstro@gmail.com                         
Outside Guards   Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
                 Bill Schmitz                  770-451-6113        schmitz.bill@gmail.com  
Trustee Three-Year Term   Bob Mitchell                770-804- 8060       bobmitchellga@yahoo.com 
Trustee Two-Year Term            Stan Wasowski  770-512-7397        swasowski@langlegal.com  
Trustee One-Year Term      Don Myers                    770-394-5192       dmyers2@aol.com 
 
District 7 Deputy     Stan Wasowski  770-512-7397        swasowski@langlegal.com  
Insurance Field Agent    John Knight   770-936-0465      john.knight@kofc.org 
Musician                                    Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
Program Activity Director         Bill Luckert                770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com                                                                                           
Activity Directors  
Acolytes    Norb Braza    770-393-8645        nlbraza@aol.com 
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643        dekeray@aol.com 
Church     Joe Kane                         770-394-0910        josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Community     Joe DeVita                      770-451-5224        joe@linuxgeneral.com        
Council     Dave Richardson            770-283-9709       dm.richardson@comcast.net                                             
Family Life                 Bruce Malinoff               770-986-9362        bmalinoff@bellsouth.net 
Membership                                Bill Camden                    770-329-9945        billcamden@hoscs.com 
Pro-Life    John Gannon                  770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Vocations    Jim Mammoser    770-451-1753         xmammoser@inbox.com 
Youth      Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                   770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269         kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Newsletter Editor/Publicity  Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@bellsouth.net 
Parish Pastoral Board Rep       John Francis                    770-394-6008        ejohnfrancis@gmail.com 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or wish 
a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  Never miss a  

message again  

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 

    Council Photo Journal at   http://KofC11402.shutterfly.com 
Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention,/Church Directory Pictures/Fourth of 

July Parade/ Low Country Boil/ High School Senior Cookout/ Soap Box Derby/  
 

Watters Assembly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com 
 Founder’s Day Dinner/ New Officer Installation/  Eucharistic Congress Honor 
Guard/  USO Troop  Greeting/  Fr. Kevin Peek Army Commissioning/  
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July 
 Council Mtg 
Officers 6 PM 
7 PM Rosary 

7:30 Mtg 

 
4th Degree  

Meeting 
All Saints 

6:15 Rosary 
6:30 Dinner 

7:30 Mtg 

 

 

20 
1st Degree  
Induction 
Ceremony 
7:30 PM 

McGivney 

 
Wear your 
badge to all 

Masses 
Weekend 

 
Wear your 
badge to all 

Masses 
Weekend 

 
Bingo in  

Social Hall 
 

(fourth 
Thursday) 

August 2013 

 
Family Movie 
Night in Gym 

 
(last 

Friday) 

Three million people swarmed Copacabana Beach in 
Rio to hear the pope. The media barely covered it. 
They considered the tweeting scandal of Anthony 
Weiner much more important. 

6 

Date 
Moved 

22 

We will move our 1st degree induction ceremony up a 
week this month to accommodate candidates. 
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8 


